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EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 

The Stormwater Local Assistance Fund (SLAF) provides matching grants to local governments for the 

planning, design, and implementation of stormwater best management practices (BMPs) that address cost 

efficiency and commitments related to reducing water quality pollutant loads. 

BACKGROUND 

 

The Town has applied for and received SLAF funding from DEQ for the Pond C Retrofit project. As detailed in 

the attached agreement, DEQ has agreed to reimburse the Town for 50% of the project costs up to 

$325,096. Today’s resolution is to accept and appropriate the grant funding. The Town manager will then 

sign the attached agreement. 

 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION 

Staff recommends that the Council adopt the following resolution to appropriate the SLAF funds: 

 

1. A Resolution to Amend the Fiscal Year 2025 Adopted Budget to Appropriate Virginia Department of 

Environmental Quality Reimbursable Grant Funding in the Amount of $325,096 to Fund Pond C 

Retrofit 

 

 

ATTACHMENTS 

 

Council Meeting Date:  June 10, 2025 

Agenda Title: DEQ SLAF funding – Pond C 

Requested Action: Appropriate DEQ Grant Funding 

Department / Agency Lead: Finance 

Staff Lead: Brooke Campbell, Budget Manager 


